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the information with District employees and the community and implementation will begin in late spring 
and summer of 2024. 
 
Bryce Dunford speculated a revision of Board policies will be required to align with the completed 
Portrait and Strategic Plan and Board members agreed. President Miller said the final draft will come 
back to the March 19, 2024 Board meeting for a vote. Board members expressed appreciation for Ms. 
Schulten and her team as well as the District Steering Committee. 
 

B. 
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Brad Sorensen, Administrator of Schools 
Scott Thomas, Administrator of Auxiliary Services 
Travis Hamblin, Director of Student Services 
Melissa Flores, General Counsel 
Scott Festin, Consultant in Planning & Enrollment 
Caleb Olsen, Consultant in Planning & Enrollment 
Lisa LeStarge, Administrative Assistant 
Janet Sanders, President, Jordan Education Association  

 
E. Professional Development Days 2024-25 Calendar Change 
 

Dr. Michael Anderson, said the State Board of Education is allowing Jordan to use the Health & 
Wellness Day as an instructional day rather than a professional day, thereby freeing up another date to 
be used for professional development. He proposed using September 17, 2024 as elementary, and 
October 4, 2024 as secondary, Professional Development Days.  
 
President Miller suggested notifying families of any change and Mr. Van Komen recommended adding 
this item to the consent agenda for the February 27, 2024 Board meeting. Caleb Olsen and Mike 
Anderson said the calendar could be updated tomorrow and communication sent to families once the 
change is made. 
 
The Board took action on the 2024-25 Calendar Change with the following motion.  

 
MOTION: It was moved by Bryce Dunford and seconded by Marilyn Richards to instruct staff to move 

forward with the proposed professional development calendar change immediately and to send 
out notification as soon as possible. The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

 
F. Copper Hills High School Permit Request 
 

Brad Sorensen, Administrator of Schools, said Copper Hills High School, which is a “closed permit” 
school, has requested to open 35 seats for those that applied during the open enrollment window prior 
to December 31, 2023
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The proposed timeline for fees was presented and it was noted there must be two opportunities for 
public comment. It was recommended public comment be taken at the February 27, 2024 Board 
meeting and possibly March 12, 2024 to meet the March 19, 2024 state deadline.  
 
Mr. Sorensen recommended the total aggregate cost per student remain at $7000. He shared the 
website and noted resources include fee waiver and fund raiser policies, and the current fee schedule. 

 
Cody Curtis, Administrator of Schools, said all proposed fee schedules have been posted at 
proposedfees.jordandistrict.org. Mr. Curtis shared examples of class fees in middle schools, noting 
changes this year. 
 
Bryce Dunford asked about the reduction of registration fees and if the amount the Board approved has 
proven to be the right amount. Mr. Larsen said he is pleased with school balances and remarked that 
Jordan has led out in this regard. He agreed to analyze registration fees and bring this information to the 
February 27, 2024 study session.  
 
Darrell Robinson asked about proposed legislation regarding school fees and Dr. Anderson said HB415, 
the school fees bill sponsored by Representative Strong, is the same as last year but includes a one-
year extension for implementation. The District would need to fund $5 million and the bill would eliminate 
all curricular fees.  
 
It was decided the 2024-25 fee schedule will be on the February 27, 2024 Board agenda with an 
opportunity for public comment. 
 

I. Discussion on Administrative Policy DP358 Employee Discrimination and Harassment 
 

President Miller said revisions were made to the draft policy per Board input, namely: minor wording 
changes, changing the time allowed to file a complaint, and removing the word “reprisal.” 
 
Mr. Van Komen said there will be a separate sexual harassment policy and reference could be included 
in Policy DP358 to that policy.  
 
President Miller recommended adding the District non-compliance website as an additional complaint 
reporting mechanism to item D. Dr. Godfrey said the effectiveness of a discrimination or harassment 
report investigation would be dependent on the breadth of the information the District receives. Board 
members suggested this caveat be added. 
 
It was decided to further revise Policy DP358 and bring it back to the February 27, 2024 Board meeting 
for discussion and a potential vote. 
 

J. Discussion on Administrative Policy DP305 Placement and Assignment of Personnel 
 

President Miller shared a revised draft of Policy DP305 that includes the phrase “without undue personal 
bias” in regards to assignments of teachers. It was clarified that if an employee believes this policy was 
not followed properly they may file a grievance according to policy DP315 NEG Grievance- Licensed.  
 
It was agreed to bring this policy to the February 27, 2024 Board meeting for a vote. 
 

K. Seismic Study Update 
 

Tracy Miller gave a brief update about the seismic study grant, noting that the District was awarded the 
grant, but due to a clerical error, never received the funds. A “last ditch” effort was made to obtain the 
funds and the Board previously directed staff to move forward if the grant was received.  
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Scott Thomas reported the grant has been received and staff is moving forward as directed. The 
Facilities Committee used the RFP process to obtain cost proposals for the work and has awarded the 
contract to BHB Structural Design and Engineering, which will be indicated on the February 27, 2024 
Board agenda. Mr. Thomas said the team is working to complete the enhanced tier II evaluations. The 
final report explaining deficiencies, rehabilitation concepts for mitigation, and the full evaluation will be 
provided to the Board in August. 
 
Mr. Thomas said eight or nine schools identified in a public release will be included in the study and he 
requested another school be included: West Jordan High School. The grant will not cover the seismic 
study for this school, but he said is recommended. He said the total fee proposal from BHB was 
$160,800 of which the District’s portion would be about $40,000. 
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Ms. Dean also announced two District events: Joel P. Jensen Middle School will be hosting a 40th 
birthday party to celebrate their building anniversary on February 15, 2024; and the District Battle of the 
Bands will be held March 8, 2024 at Herriman High School. 
 
President Miller announced the Utah School Board Association will be holding a meeting on March 6, 
2024. She said the Chamber of Commerce is also holding a Legislative Roundup on February 24, 2024 
at Jordan Valley Hospital. 
 
Dr. Godfrey reported that the Health & Wellness day was a tremendous success and he expressed 
appreciation to the Board for supporting this important day. 

 
MOTION: At 9:31 p.m., it was moved by Lisa Dean and seconded by Marilyn Richards to go into closed 

session. The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 
 
CLOSED SESSION 
 
Those recognized or signed in as present: 

Tracy J. Miller, Board President 
Niki George, Board First Vice President 
Darrell Robinson, Board Second Vice President 
Brian W. Barnett, Board Member 
Lisa Dean, Board Member 
Bryce Dunford, Board Member 
Marilyn Richards, Board Member 
Anthony Godfrey, Superintendent 
John Larsen, Business Administrator 

 Michael Anderson, Associate Superintendent 
Paul Van Komen, BVKTS Law 
Melissa Flores, General Counsel 
Scott Thomas, Administrator of Auxiliary Services 
 

President Miller presided and conducted. The Board of Education met in a closed session to discuss the 
character, professional competence, or physical or mental health of an individual; property, potential litigation, 
negotiations, and security measures. The closed session discussion was recorded and archived. 
 
MOTION: At 11:38 p.m., it was moved by Bryce Dunford and seconded by Brian Barnett to adjourn the 

meeting. The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 
 
 
JL/ll 
 
 
 
 


